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CONSEJO RECTOR 
NIF: V2147862Y 
Av. de Andalucía, 119 
21400 – Ayamonte (Huelva) 

Ayamonte, 12 October 2024 

       

Yesterday, Friday 11th October, the President and Vice President of 
the EUC held a meeting with the Mayor Alberto Fernandez and the 
Councillor Juan Francisco Cobo. 

       

Item One This was the formal announcement by the Town hall of 
the transfer of the municipal plot (S1), where the sports field is 
currently located, to the mining company ‘Eméritas Resource’ for the 
construction of a building which will house a training room, offices 
and a data centre as a private part for the company and then a car 
park, a new sports field and multipurpose premises for municipal 
use by the EUC and the Neighbourhood Association.There are no 
plans yet but we will be watching the evolution of the project to see 
them and be able to explain it to the owners of Costa Esuri.  

The plot is ceded for 30 years, 50% of the plot will be for the use of 
the company and the other 50% for public use. The Mayor justified 
that this was the only way to attract the company and to 
compensate for the leasing with its contribution to the public 
endowments.   
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Item two This topic topic discussed, which has been reiterated at 
every meeting, the situation of the creation of the register of 
collaborating entities by the council, which has been obligatory since 
the Junta de Andalucía transferred these competences to the 
Ayuntamientos but has not yet been created by Ayamonte for at 
least two years. It is a register where the EUC's and all the minutes 
and other documents for the good functioning of the EUC's are 
registered. 

         

Item Three, we insisted again on the execution of the pending 
works. We insisted on the necessary acceleration to execute the 
projects with the money from the guarantees, the Mayor told us that 
he only has two employees preparing the technical specifications for 
the tenders and they are months behind schedule, there are five 
projects ahead of ours. 

       

Item Four, we asked again for detailed information on the debts of 
the owners, to which we were told to make an appointment with the 
directors of the Tax Agency of the Diputación and on this occasion 
we will be accompanied by the Treasurer of the Town Hall to see if 
we can get all the data at once. 

     

It was here we left the meeting, there was no time to deal with any 
more business, it was already late.  

Consejo Rector de EUC 
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